



TO:

Richard Riley

Secretary, U.S. Department of Education

AMERICAN

FROM:

Betty Watts Carrington, CNM, EdD, FACNM

Chair, ACNM Division of Accreditation

COLLEGE OF

NURSE-MIDWIVES

DATE:

February 29, 2000

RE:

Accreditation Decisions



The Board of Review, the body of the Division of Accreditation (DOA) of the American College of Nurse-Midwives (ACNM) that reviews nurse-midwifery and midwifery education programs and makes decisions regarding preaccreditation and accreditation status, met January 28-29, 2000, in Washington, DC. At the conclusion of the meeting, the following programs received preaccreditation or accreditation status:

<u>TYPE</u>	<u>STATUS</u>
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Certificate Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Preaccredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Preaccredited
Master's Nurse-Midwifery	Accredited
	Certificate Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery Master's Nurse-Midwifery

Also, please note that the following program has announced its intent to voluntarily close in 2001:

University of Rochester

Master's Nurse-Midwifery

For more information about the American College of Nurse-Midwives or nurse-midwifery and midwifery education programs, visit our web site at WWW.MIDWIFE.ORG. If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact either myself at 203/737-2338, or Lara Slattery, Education Manager, at 202/728-9877. Thank you.

818 CONNECTICUT AVENUE, NW SUITE 900 WASHINGTON, DC 20006 202/728-9860 FAX 202/728-9897